
 

January 17, 2020 

"Our vision is educational excellence in knowledge, skills, and character with strong parent-

teacher-student partnerships." 

Dear Wolverines, 

Happy Friday to each of you!  I hope you have had a nice week and that you are looking 

forward to the long weekend.  As always, we have been busy learning and growing, right 

alongside your beautiful children.  Thanks for sharing them with us! 

Fundraiser Updates 

As I shared last week, we are all so excited about the purchase and receipt of our new VR 

Goggles.  Several of you have approached me to ask why these might be exciting and 

beneficial to our students.  The short answer is that they allow us to take students on a 

"virtual field trip" through places we wouldn't otherwise get to visit (like the inside of a 

volcano, or to the surface of the moon, or to the Louvre museum.)  I am working with the 

Professional Development department to get a training in place for our work day in 

February.  This will give teachers the opportunity to learn all about how these tools can 

enhance student learning.   

Also, I want to update you about the status of some of the other projects for which we have 

raised funds.  Adding additional instructional spaces is a priority for us, and we are just 

waiting for help from the facilities department to move forward.  Due to the scope and 

nature of the construction, permits and bids will be required.  I had been told that we could 

expect this work to happen over the summer of 2020.  I am still hopeful that will be the 

case.  I have been assured that we will get the concrete by the front entrance fixed some 

time in June.   

Please know that I will continue to be a "squeaky wheel" with the hope that our projects can 

get started as soon as possible.   

 



Girls in the Spotlight 

Registration for Girls in the Spotlight is open until midnight tonight.   

"Through the empowerment of self-expression and having outlets to voice passions and 

interests, confidence can blossom and grow. As confidence builds, anything becomes 

possible. Within the framework of small groups of girls, forming a sense of community, 

young girls can start to take initiative and explore leadership." 

 Programs are designed with purpose integrating: 

1. Creative and Performing Arts (creative expression) 

2. Leadership (team building & positive influence) 

3. Entrepreneurship (solution oriented and growth mindset) 

For additional information or to register, please visit:   

https://www.girlsinthespotlight.org/events/traut-girls-in-the-spotlight-club 

  

Learning Expo - Coming Soon! 

Monday, March 9- Wednesday, March 11th  at TCKS. 

• opportunity for students to share their independent learning with the school 
community 

• Not required unless your child has an ALP.  If your child has an ALP they need to 
choose one of the seven options unless other arrangements have been made with 
Mrs. Spaeth. 

• projects are completed in addition to regular school work  
• students in all grades are welcome to participate 

• six categories: Science Fair, Science Demonstration, Science Research, Invention, 
Wax Museum, Creative Writing and world fair. 

Forms will be available next week in the front office. 

For more information about any of the categories you can Kalvert 
Spaeth  at kspaeth@psdschools.org. 

  

Jr. Dance Clinic 

Saturday, Jan. 25, 1:00 - 3:30 - join the Fossil Ridge High School dance team for a Jr. Dance 

Clinic at Fossil Ridge HS. 

Any student, age K-8, is invited to attend.  You can register online 

at www.frhsdance.com  and you can find additional details by clicking here .   

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FYBybMjT-asb33hBahNaFrg~~%2FAAAAAQA~%~~&data=02%7C01%7Ctchen%40psdschools.org%7C8aa52d88d7a449b952a508d79b9ebfca%7C0d6d846ceadd4b6cb03ef15cd4b7e9cf%7C0%7C0%7C637148978444822593&sdata=95u%2Fq7Qo3QKVebJsO9fq3oVhM1P3SvS4hwiVMI%2FuOPE%3D&reserved=0
mailto:kspaeth@psdschools.org
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FatVx9eJAHf9DisvuER2S3g~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRgA2wqP0QaaHR0cDovL3d3dy5mcmhzZGFuY2UuY29twqBXB3NjaG9vbG1CCgAAqjgiXsua8hJSFHRjaGVuQHBzZHNjaG9vbHMub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=02%7C01%7Ctchen%40psdschools.org%7C8aa52d88d7a449b952a508d79b9ebfca%7C0d6d846ceadd4b6cb03ef15cd4b7e9cf%7C0%7C0%7C637148978444832587&sdata=X5l3nJMwmdorpZt6ZzQkxSJk7l4Y5K0GXCXVQ2NzNpE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2F52YGqVu8MYEhv9tbThCQQg~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRgA2wqP0R1aHR0cHM6Ly9tc2cuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9tLz9zPUVRTHhMeWs5d2tRJm1hbD0zZGRiN2IyZGFmZmVjYjg4MGNhZTA3YmQ2YTJkNjZjNzE2MzlkNTU5MDM0OGYzOTY5YTk1NzM2YTc2NWQ1NGM0VwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAKo4Il7LmvISUhR0Y2hlbkBwc2RzY2hvb2xzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=02%7C01%7Ctchen%40psdschools.org%7C8aa52d88d7a449b952a508d79b9ebfca%7C0d6d846ceadd4b6cb03ef15cd4b7e9cf%7C0%7C0%7C637148978444832587&sdata=GctIX4kVYiDJG5T%2BrAIKWZDIMWojE%2BiIw9bGDyoj0WE%3D&reserved=0


 Parent Engagement Survey 

You have likely received an email from Panorama Education Team 

<support+poudre@panoramaed.com> .  The email will contain a link for parents to 

provide feedback about your child's experience at Traut and other PSD schools.  You may 

get an email for each student enrolled in PSD. 

Often, these emails get filtered into your Junk or Spam folders.  I want to ask that you 

PLEASE take a moment and find this email and respond to the survey.  This is a critical piece 

of information for me and our teachers, and we do use this feedback to improve our 

performance.  All responses are confidential, and parents are encouraged to share any 

accolades or concerns.   

Thank you, in advance, for responding to this survey with your honest feedback!   

  

Parenting and Child Development Class 

Tue Jan 28, 2020 – Tue Apr 28, 2020 

On January 28, we will be starting a class for parents to continue to fine-tune their parenting 

skills. The first two classes will be introductory and include an understanding of child 

development. The second two classes will apply your child development knowledge to 

everyday parenting and long-term success. January - Aspects of Child Development. 

February - Parenting Styles. March - Ages and Stages for Long-Term Success.  April - 

Applying what you know. 

Interested?  Please sign up at https://signup.com/go/aohRCfC 

Questions, please contact Gretchen Holland at gholland@psdschools.org 

  

NO SCHOOL MONDAY, January 20 in honor of Martin Luther King, Jr. Day.  Enjoy your 

three-day weekend! 

 

“The function of education is to teach one to think intensively and to think critically. 

Intelligence plus character – that is the goal of true education.”  -  Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FnPwGayPBDFTu69LOSo0j_w~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRgA2wqP4QpAWh0dHBzOi8vbmFtMTIuc2FmZWxpbmtzLnByb3RlY3Rpb24ub3V0bG9vay5jb20vP3VybD1odHRwcyUzQSUyRiUyRnNpZ251cC5jb20lMkZnbyUyRmFvaFJDZkMmZGF0YT0wMiU3QzAxJTdDYWtlbmRhbGwlNDBwc2RzY2hvb2xzLm9yZyU3QzhhOTEzYWJlYzQ2NzRmZDRiYWZjMDhkNzdmNTkwZDE5JTdDMGQ2ZDg0NmNlYWRkNGI2Y2IwM2VmMTVjZDRiN2U5Y2YlN0MwJTdDMCU3QzYzNzExNzg5Mjc2NDI3NzQ3MyZzZGF0YT1mU01KaVJ6NSUyQlhGa2V0SzQyaktaSmRLekgwVTh0UFhINm1mM1B0YVBVNTglM0QmcmVzZXJ2ZWQ9MFcHc2Nob29sbUIKAACqOCJey5ryElIUdGNoZW5AcHNkc2Nob29scy5vcmdYBAAAAAE~&data=02%7C01%7Ctchen%40psdschools.org%7C8aa52d88d7a449b952a508d79b9ebfca%7C0d6d846ceadd4b6cb03ef15cd4b7e9cf%7C0%7C0%7C637148978444842582&sdata=d30krBNvFxGHTMFzjzu%2BLSKorJRGsqiyUu1bK%2FmAFpo%3D&reserved=0
mailto:gholland@psdschools.org


This is exactly what we believe here at Traut!  Our obligation is to make sure our students 

are critical consumers of the enormous amount of information that they are bombarded 

with now and in the future.  Furthermore, we want students to live a life with character.  If 

we can help students achieve these skills, then we have succeeded.   

Enjoy a wonderful LONG weekend with family and friends! 

Dr. Kendall 

 


